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New Approaches to Library Services Project

NSLA will begin a major project in 2007 to explore new approaches to library services, including mediated and unmediated reference services, onsite and online services, access and resource sharing. It will be conducted by a consultant, working closely with an expert group from within NSLA libraries, and will draw on the experience and expertise developing internationally. The project will contribute to the development of a model for next generation services and include collaborative initiatives across NSLA Libraries. It is expected to run from mid-2007 to mid-2008 and outcomes will be published widely across the sector.

AskNow Projects

The AskNow Collaborative Online Reference Service, managed by the National Library of Australia, has been conducting a trial of providing reference services via Instant Messaging and plans are underway to expand this service. A feasibility study, jointly funded by the Department of Education, Science & Training and NSLA, looking at establishing a separate online chat reference service for students, is due to report at the end of May.

National Library Board of Singapore

In March 2007, the Chief Executive and senior colleagues from the National Library Board of Singapore attended the NSLA meeting in Hobart. The meeting provided an opportunity for extensive discussion of strategic issues in common across the library services. On the same visit, the National Library Board of Singapore entered into a new Memorandum of Understanding with the State Library of Victoria. 

Visits by Mr Chris Batt and Mr Paul Reynolds

Later in 2007, NSLA will be hosting visits from Mr Chris Batt, CEO, Museums, Libraries and Archives, UK and Mr Paul Reynolds, a member of New Zealand’s Library and Information Advisory Commission and an influential thinker on new media. Mr Batt will visit in August/September and Mr Reynolds in October/November. Information on events during these visits will be available at www.nsla.org.au.

Collections of the 21st Century Forum

In March 2007, the State Library of Queensland hosted the Collections Forum to explore the connections between collections and access; analysis of collection development policies; and the shape of collections in the future. A further meeting will be held in 12 months.

“The Searchers” ARC Project

The State Library of Victoria is a primary partner, with Swinburne University, in a three-year ARC funded project aimed at improving understanding of how Australians find and use information, and how information seeking behaviour is changing with new technologies. The project began in January 2007.

National Policy Framework for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Library Services and Collections

This policy framework, developed by NSLA, was launched at the ALIA conference in September 2006 and at the ATSILIRN conference in November 2006. It is being distributed through library services in each state. Copies are available at http://www.nsla.org.au/publications .

